EYE ON THE WORLD

Dec. 24, 2022

This compilation of material for "Eye on the World" is presented as a service to the Churches of God. The views stated in the material are those of the writers or sources q—uoted by the writers, and do not necessarily reflect the views of the members of the Church of God Big Sandy. The following articles were posted at churchofgodbigsandy.com for the weekend of Dec. 24, 2022.

Compiled by Dave Havir

Luke 21:34-36—"But take heed to yourselves, lest your souls be weighed down with self-indulgence, and drunkenness, or the anxieties of this life, and that day come on you suddenly, like a falling trap; for it will come on all dwellers on the face of the whole earth. But beware of slumbering; and every moment pray that you may be fully strengthened to escape from all these coming evils, and to take your stand in the presence of the Son of Man" (Weymouth New Testament).



"Eye on the World" comment: The following headlines involve articles that are considered international. The articles were not posted, but the headlines give the essence of the story.

Reaction to covid protests in China

- Looking back to November 2022, an article by John Hayward titled "China Insists 20 Updated Coronavirus Restrictions Are Not 'Loosening' of Lockdowns" was posted at breitbart.com on Nov. 14, 2022.
- An article by Karson Yiu titled "China Loosens Covid Restrictions After Protests Rock the Country" was posted at abcnews.com on Dec. 7, 2022.
- An article by Mary Kekatos titled "China Reports 1st Covid-19 Deaths in Weeks—and That Number May Rise; Experts Say" was posted at abcnews.com on Dec. 19, 2022.

• An article by Chris Buckley, Alexandra Stevenson and Keith Bradsher titled "From Zero Covid to No Plan: Behind China's Pandemic U-Turn" was posted at nytimes.com on Dec. 19, 2022.

- An article titled "China's Leaders Ponder an Economy Without Lockdowns —or Crackdowns" was posted at economist.com on Dec. 20, 2022.
- An article by Jessie Yeung and Cheng Cheng titled " 'One Extreme to the Other': Chinese Megacity Chongquig Says People With Covid Can Go to Work" was posted at cnn.com on Dec. 20, 2022.
- An article by Jinshan Hong titled "China's Streets More Deserted Than During Lockdowns, Data Shows" was posted at bloomberg.com on Dec. 21, 2022.
- An article by Menguy Dong titled "Fleeing China's Covid Lockdowns for the U.S.—Through a Central American Jungle" was posted at bbc.com on Dec. 22, 2022.

Current covid outlook in China

- An article by Asian News International titled "China Lifting Covid Lockdown Could Kill Up to 2.1 Million People: Report" was posted at ndtv.com on Dec. 20, 2022.
- An article by Staff titled "China Changes How It Defines a 'Covid Death' to Only Patients Who Passed Away From Pneumonia or Respiratory Failure as Cases Soar" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Dec. 21, 2022.
- An article by Fred Schwaller titled "China: More Than a Million Could Die From Covid in 2023" was posted at amp.dw.com on Dec. 21, 2022.
- An article by Joe Davies and Nick Craven titled "China Faces 'Thermonuclear' Wave of Covid: Warning Virus May Kill Up to One Million People as the Sick Overwhelm Hospitals and Dead Bodies Pile Up Outside Morgues—After Beijing Reversed Its Draconian Restrictions" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Dec. 22, 2022.
- An article by Joe Davies titled "250 Million People Have Caught Covid in China in December; Officials Estimate Amid Warnings [That] Surge Could Spawn Doomsday Variant" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Dec. 23, 2022.

Other international covid

• An article by Helen Branswell titled "WHO Names Jeremy Farrar, Director of the Wellcome Trust, as Chief Scientist" was posted at statnews.com on Dec. 13, 2022.

- An article by Frank Bergman titled "WHO Labels Unvaccinated People a 'Major Killing Force Globally' " was posted at slaynews.com on Dec. 18, 2022.
- An article by Daniel Nuccio titled "New WHO Chief Scientist [Jeremy Farrar] Praised Lockdowns and China's Covid Policies" was posted at washingtonexaminer.com on Dec. 20, 2022.

International climate change

- An article by Staff titled "The World's Coal Consumption Is Set to Reach a New High in 2022 as the Energy Crisis Shakes Markets" was posted at iea.org on Dec. 16, 2022.
- An article by Pat Leahy titled "Car Numbers and Cattle Herds Could Be Cut in New Climate Action Plan" was posted at irishtimes.com on Dec. 19, 2022.

China, climate change and coal

- Looking back to October 2021, an article by Philip Wang titled "China Tells Mines to Produce 'As Much Coal As Possible' " was posted at ctvnews.ca on Oct. 20, 2021.
- Looking back to April 2022, an article by John Hayward titled "World's Worst Polluter China Increases Coal Production by 300 Million Tons" was posted at breitbart.com on April 21, 2022.
- An article by John Hayward titled "Report: World Coal Consumption Rising, China's Influence 'Unparalleled by Any Country' " was posted at breitbart.com on Dec. 19, 2022.

International gender outlook

- An article titled "Swiss Government Rejects 3rd Gender Option, at Least for Now" was posted at apnews.com on Dec. 21, 2022.
- An article by David Wilcock titled "Defiant Scots Tell Westminster They Will Fight It Over Bid to Block Their New Gender Rules: SNP [Scottish National Party] Says It Will Push Through [Nicola] Sturgeon's Law That Would Help Rapists and Allow 16-Year-Olds to Legally Transition Without Parental

Consent" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Dec. 22, 2022.

Russia-Ukraine war

- An article by Staff titled "Ukraine Struggles to Restore Power, Water After Devastating Missile Bombardment" was posted at breitbart.com on Dec. 17, 2022.
- An article by Rob Crilly titled "Russia Warns Biden There Will Be 'Consequences' If U.S. Sends Patriot Defense Missile Systems to Ukraine: Kremlin Slams Washington for Becoming a 'Party' to the War" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Dec. 15, 2022.
- An article by Eduardo Castillo titled "Kremlin Warning: More U.S. Arms to Ukraine Will Aggravate War" was posted at apnews.com on Dec. 21, 2022.
- An article by Jack Newman titled "Putin Prepares for Next Stage of Ukraine War: Nuclear Combat Readiness Raised, Troops Boosted 350,000 to 1.5 Million, Navy Armed With Hypersonic Missiles, and Military Sent West to Tackle NATO-Wannabes Finland and Sweden" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Dec. 21, 2022.
- An article by Chloe Louise titled "Putin's [Russian Mercenary Group] Wagner Mercenaries Will Start Recruiting Women Prisoners to Be Snipers and 'Saboteurs' in Ukraine" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Dec. 21, 2022.

Putin and Zelensky—both restrict freedom

- An article by Liam Cosgrove titled "There's No Such Thing as Press Freedom in Zelensky's Dissent-Crushing Ukraine" was posted at thefederalist.com on Dec. 5, 2022.
- An article by Frances Martel titled "Putin Orders Intelligence Agents to Focus on Stopping 'Traitors' and 'Spies' in Russia" was posted at breitbart.com on Dec. 20, 2022.

Russia-Ukraine war—Zelensky visited America

• An article by Alastair Lockhart titled "Operation Free Zelensky: How Secret Mission to Get Ukrainian President Across the Atlantic Was Carried Out With NATO Spy Aircraft and Fighters—as He Tells U.S. Lawmakers 'Your Money Is Not Charity, It's an Investment in Democracy' " was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Dec. 21, 2022.

• An article by Pam Key titled "Hillary Clinton: Zelensky's Speech 'Inspiring'—Historic, Comparable to Winston Churchill" was posted at breitbart.com on Dec. 21, 2022.

- An article by John Nolte titled "Volodymyr Zelensky Plays Our Corrupt Elites Like a Fiddle" was posted at breitbart.com on Dec. 22, 2022.
- An article by Jack Newman titled "Moscow Accuses U.S. of Fighting a Proxy War Against Putin and Says Neither Washington nor Ukraine Is Listening to 'Russia's Concerns'—Following Zelensky's Trip to America" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Dec. 22, 2022.

Comments about Russia

• An article by Micaela Burrow titled "Intel Officials Find No Evidence Russia Blew Up Nord Stream Pipeline: Report" was posted at dailycaller.com on Dec. 21, 2022.

Reaction—swapping Viktor Bout for Brittney Griner

• An article by Jennifer Smith titled "American Woman [Sarah Krivanek] Who Was Jailed in Russia at Same Time as Brittney Griner Speaks Out After Completing Her Sentence and Returning Home Without Help: 'The Government Left Me Helpless While Fighting for a WNBA Star' " was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Dec. 22, 2022.

Comments about Russia and China

- An article by Caitlin McFall titled "Russia, China Sign Deal on Joint Lunar Station" was posted at foxnews.com on Dec. 21, 2022.
- An article by Joel Gehrke titled "Counterprogramming: Xi Hosts [Security Council Deputy Chairman Dmitry] Medvedev as Zelensky Visits U.S." was posted at washingtonexaminer.com on Dec. 21, 2022.

Comments about China

- An article by Michael Cunningham and Kristina Olney titled "Hong Kong Needs Our Help to Preserve Religious Freedom Not Just on Paper, but in Practice" was posted at thefederalist.com on Dec. 1, 2022.
- An article by Matt Powell titled "Crisis at the Top of the World: India Masses Its Army on Disputed Himalayan Border With China After Clashes With Xi Jinping's Forces in the Region Sparked Fears of War Between the

Nuclear-Armed Superpowers" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Dec. 20, 2022.

• An article by Philip J. Heijmans titled "China Accused of New Territorial Grab in South China Sea" was posted at japantimes.co.jp on Dec. 21, 2022.

Comments about China and Taiwan

- An article by Ryan Morgan titled "China Sends Record 18 Bombers Into Taiwan Air Defense Zone" was posted at americanmilitarynews.com on Dec. 13, 2022.
- An article by Brad Dress titled "China Sends Dozens of Warplanes, Ships Toward Taiwan" was posted at thehill.com on Dec. 22, 2022.
- An article by Shi Jiangtao titled "China-US Relations: Wang Yi Warns of 'Head-On Collision' Threat Over Taiwan" was posted at scmp.com on Dec. 23, 2022.
- An article by Timmy Shen titled "Taiwan May Restrict Panadol Sales to Thwart Bulk-Buying for China" was posted at theguardian.com on Dec. 23, 2022.

Comments about Israel

- An article by Craig Bannister titled "Former U.N. Ambassador Nikki Haley: Despite the U.N., 'Jerusalem Is, and Will Forever Be, the Capital of Israel' " was posted at cnsnews.com on Dec. 19, 2022.
- An article by Eliav Breuer titled "Netanyahu Informs [President Isaac] Herzog [and] Public of Ability to Form New Government" was posted at jpost.com on Dec. 22, 2022.
- An article by Tovah Lazaroff titled "[Religious Zionist Party Head Bezalel] Smotrich Will Have Power, But Not Authority Over Settlements [With the Power Remaining in the Hands of Benjamin Netanyahu]" was posted at jpost.com on Dec. 6, 2022.
- An article by Tovah Lazaroff titled "Netanyahu Coalition to Legalize [Nearly 100 West Bank] Illegal Outposts in Step Sure to Anger U.S." was posted at jpost.com on Dec. 22, 2022.
- An article by Tovah Lazaroff titled "Putin Calls Netanyahu as Zelensky Visits Washington" was posted at jpost.com on Dec. 22, 2022.

• An article by Michael W. Chapman titled "U.S. Embassy May Deny Visas to Israelis Who Have Attacked Palestinians" was posted at cnsnews.com on Dec. 22, 2022.

Israel—the law of return and grandchild clause

- An article by Michael Hauser Tov titled "Likud [Party] Agrees to Reexamine Law of Return [and Specifically the Grandchild Clause Which Was Inserted in 1970 to Award Citizenship to Grandchildren of Jews Abroad] at Coalition Partners' Urging" was posted at haaretz.com on Dec. 15, 2022.
- An article by Zvika Klein titled "Netanyahu Agrees to Amend Law of Return [With a New Version of the Law Without the 'Grandchild Clause' Being Brought to a Vote in the Knesset by March 31] in Coalition Deal With UTJ [United Torah Judaism]" was posted at jpost.com on Dec. 22, 2022.

Comments about Iran

- An article by David Averre and James Reynolds titled "Putin Could Help Iran to Develop Its Nuclear Program, U.S. Intelligence Warns—as Britain Announces Sanctions Crackdown to Discourage Tehran's Supplying of Weapons to Russia for Use in Ukraine" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Dec. 14, 2022.
- A video and an article by Morgan Phillips titled "Leaked Footage Captures Biden Admitting That Obama's Iran Nuclear Deal Is 'Dead'—but Says His Administration Is 'NOT Gonna Announce It': Warns Tehran 'Will Have a Nuclear Weapon' " were posted at dailymail.co.uk on Dec. 20, 2022.
- An article by Patrick Goodenough titled "Zelenskyy Angers Iran's Leaders by Saying 'One Terrorist (Russia) Has Found the Other (Iran)' " was posted at cnsnews.com on Dec. 23, 2022.

Comments about Saudi Arabia

- An article by Shawn Fleetwood titled "Biden's Faulty Foreign Policy Is Pushing the Saudis Into the Arms of China" was posted at thefederalist.com on Dec. 15, 2022.
- An article by Dylan Gwinn titled "9/11 Families United Vows to Protest at Masters [Golf Tournament in April] After Decision to Include [Saudi Arabia-Sponsored] LIV Golfers" was posted at breitbart.com on Dec. 20, 2022.

• An article by Hannah Ng and Tiffany Meier titled "Saudi Arabia Gets Closer to China While Moving Away From U.S.: Expert [Gregory Copley]" was posted at theepochtimes.com on Dec. 21, 2022.

Comments about North Korea

• An article by James Callery titled "North Korea Bans Fun, Alcohol and Birthdays for a Week—With Spies Sent Out to Spot Anyone Acting Cheerfully During Week-Long Mourning for Kim Jong II [Who Died on Dec. 17, 2011]" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Dec. 20, 2022.

Comments about Taliban

• An article by Patrick Goodenough titled "State Department: Taliban's Ban on Female University Students Undermines Its Aim to Improve Ties With U.S." was posted at cnsnews.com on Dec. 21, 2022.

Comments about Argentina

- An article by Weston Blasi titled "Budweiser Says It Will Award That Unconsumed Qatar Beer to World Cup Winner Argentina" was posted at marketwatch.com on Dec. 19, 2022.
- An article by Kieran Lynch titled "Lionel Messi's World Cup-Winning Photo Becomes the Most Popular Social Media Post Ever With Over 64 Million Likes —Surpassing a TikTok Video From Bella Poarch" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Dec. 20, 2022.
- An article by Jack Newman, Nathan Salt, Alastair Lockhart, Liam Morgan and Natalia Penza titled "Argentina World Cup Party Ends in Violence and Chaos as Riot Cops Are Pelted With Missiles in Buenos Aires; Stars Are Evacuated by Helicopter, a Fan Dies and a 5-Year-Old Is Left in a Coma" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Dec. 21, 2022.

Comments about Indonesia—no extramarital sex

- An article by Deutsche Wells "Indonesia Passes Criminal Code Banning Sex Outside Marriage" was posted at telegraphindia.com on Dec. 6, 2022.
- An article by Suzanne Rowan Kelleher titled "This Romantic Destination [Indonesia] Just Banned Extramarital Sex—Even for Tourists" was posted at forbes.com on Dec. 7, 2022.

Comments about Meghan Markle and Harry

• An article by Paul Revoir titled "Harry and Meghan Have Become a 'One-Trick Pony' With Their Complaints About the Royal Family—and Their Netflix Documentary Is a Reality Show; Says Hollywood Bible Variety [Publication]" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Dec. 21, 2022.

International miscellaneous news

- An article by Daniel Darling titled "Japan Prepares for a New Era in Defense Approach and Investment" was posted at forecastinternational.com on Dec. 12, 2022.
- An article by Staff titled "'My Nation's Original Sin': Biden Apologizes to Delegation of African Leaders for the 'Unimaginable Cruelty' of Slavery and Offers Them \$55 Billion—as Rwandan President Mocks U.S. in Front of Laughing Crowd" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Dec. 15, 2022.
- An article by Patrick Goodenough titled "Biden Pledges \$55 Billion to African Nations; Most Are Not Free Democracies" was posted at cnsnews.com on Dec. 16, 2022.
- A Reuters article by Alexander Villegas and Marco Aquino titled "Peru's 'Forgotten People' Rage Against Political Elite After Castillo Arrest" was posted at reuters.com on Dec. 18, 2022.
- An article by Chris Tomlinson titled "Meloni's Italy: Muslim Mob Stops Police From Shutting Down Illegal Mosque" was posted at breitbart.com on Dec. 18, 2022.
- An article by Chris Tomlinson titled "France: Man Yelling 'Allahu Akbar' Cuts Down Town Christmas Tree" was posted at breitbart.com on Dec. 18, 2022.
- An article by Jing Pan titled "Bloomberg [Economist Scott Johnson] Now Expects 2023 to Be One of the Worst Years for the World Economy Since 1993" was posted at moneywise.com on Dec. 19, 2022.
- An article by Jonathan Chadwick titled "Santa's Sleigh Would Need an Engine With the Equivalent Thrust to That Produced by NASA's Saturn V Rocket and Wings Like a Commercial Aeroplane to Fly; Study Claims" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Dec. 20, 2022.
- An article by Claudia Aoraha titled "Teenage Girls 'Stabbed Homeless Man,
 59, to Death While Trying to Steal His Alcohol': Police Charged Eight Teens

(Aged 13-16) With Murder After They 'Swarmed' Victim on Toronto Sidewalk" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Dec. 20, 2022.

- An article by Tammary Esho titled "Female Genital Mutilation Rates Peak in Kenya During School Holidays" was posted at the conversation.com on Dec. 21, 2022.
- An article by James Carstensen titled "Turkey Simmers Over Extradition Dispute With NATO-Aspirant Sweden; Escalates Row With Greece" was posted at cnsnews.com on Dec. 21, 2022.



"Eye on the World" comment: The following headlines are about articles that involve the United States. The articles were not posted, but the headlines give the essence of the story.

Extreme winter cold

- An article by Hannah Bleau titled "Cheyenne, Wyoming Breaks Record: Drops 40 Degrees in 30 Minutes" was posted at breitbart.com on Dec. 22, 2022.
- An article by Lewis Pennock titled "Christmas is Canceled; Over 3,300 Flights Are Axed as Seattle Closes Its Runways: Stranded Passengers Are Forced to Sleep on Airport Floors and Break Down in Tears After Learning They Won't See Loved Ones" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Dec. 23, 2022.

Super intelligent computer

• An article by Tom Leonard titled "Will This Super Intelligent Computer That Can Write Stories and Poetry Steal My Job and Yours? Even the Creator (Elon Musk) of the Astonishing AI Machine Is Worried About It" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Dec. 14, 2022.

Religion in America

• An article by Suzette Lohmeyer and Anna Deen titled "A Mass Exodus From Christianity Is Underway in America; Here's Why" was posted at grid.news on Dec. 17, 2022.

• A report by Arielle Del Turco titled "Hostility Against Churches Is on the Rise in the United States [Analyzing Incidents From 2018-2022]" was posted at fcr.org (Family Research Council) in December 2022.

Omnibus spending—will conservative Senators stand up?

- An article by Ian Hanchett titled "McCarthy [Urged the Senate to Avoid Passing Omnibus Bill]: Omnibus Gives Up the Funding Leverage That Was Used to Lift Vaccine Mandate, Oil Export Ban" was posted at breitbart.com on Dec. 19, 2022.
- An article by Joshua Klein titled "Rand Paul Calls Omnibus Spending Bill Process an 'Abomination'—American People 'Don't Want This' " was posted at breitbart.com on Dec. 21, 2022.
- An article by Staff titled "Congress' 11th-Hour \$1.7 Trillion 'Omnibus' Spending Bill: An Insane Way to Run the Country" was posted at nypost.com on Dec. 21, 2022.
- An article by Susan Jones titled "McConnell: Pass the 'Imperfect' Omnibus; Objecting Republicans [Like Ron Johnson of Wisconsin] Point to 'Gateway Drug'—7,500 Earmarks" was posted at cnsnews.com on Dec. 22, 2022.

Omnibus spending—Republicans are big spenders too

- An article by Rand Paul titled "It's Not Just Democrats—Republicans Are Breaking the Bank, Too" was posted at nypost.com on Dec. 16, 2022.
- An article by Stephen Moore titled "Even Republicans Are All In on Washington's End-of-Year Spending Spree" was posted at cnsnews.com on Dec. 20, 2022.
- An article by Alexa Schwerha titled "Republicans Poised to Approve Massive FBI Funding Boost in Wake of Twitter Files Revelations" was posted at dailycaller.com on Dec. 21, 2022.

Omnibus spending—Republicans can soon share blame for border

- An article by John Rigolizzo titled "Rep. Chip Roy: If GOP Leaders Hand Dems 'Blank Check' in \$117 Trillion Spending Bill, McConnell and GOP Will Own Border Crisis" was posted at dailywire.com on Dec. 18, 2022.
- An article by Jim DeMint titled "By Voting for the Omnibus, Conservatives

Would Be Endorsing Mass Illegal Immigration" was posted at townhall.com on Dec. 21, 2022.

• An article by Susan Jones titled "Reps. [Byron] Donalds, [Mike] Waltz: Omnibus Removes 'Leverage' for Republicans to Secure the Border" was posted at cnsnews.com on Dec. 23, 2022.

Senate passed Omnibus spending bill

- An article by Wendell Husebo titled "\$1.7 Trillion (4,155-Page) Omnibus Bill Passes Senate [68-29 Vote] With Help of 18 Republicans" was posted at breitbart.com on Dec. 22, 2022.
- An article by Geoff Earle, Emily Goodin and Elizabeth Elkind titled "The Senate Passes \$1.65 Trillion Spending Bill and Short-Term Funding to Prevent Government Shutdown on Friday Night—Just in Case the House Doesn't Approve Omnibus Legislation Before Deadline" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Dec. 22, 2022.
- An article by Michael W. Chapman titled "Sen. Paul: 'Republicans Are Emasculated . . . They Always Collapse and Fear Shutting Government Down' " was posted at cnsnews.com on Dec. 22, 2022.

Republicans excuse—extra military funds

• An article by Craig Bannister titled "Rand Paul: Which Is Bigger Threat, Being Invaded Without \$45 Billion More for Defense [Which Republicans Claim Was the Reason for Supporting Massive Spending Bill] or \$1.1 Trillion in New Debt [Which Is What the Republicans Helped to Create]?" was posted at cnsnews.com on Dec. 21, 2022.

Omnibus spending package—wait to see what's in it

- An article by Wendell Husebo titled "Omnibus Bill Gives DOJ \$212.1 Million Increased Budget to Prosecute January 6 Prisoners" was posted at breitbart.com on Dec. 20, 2022.
- An article by John Binder titled "Omnibus Package Gives \$2.4 Billion to Ukrainian Refugees as More Americans Live Paycheck to Paycheck" was posted at breitbart.com on Dec. 20, 2022.
- An article by John Binder titled "Omnibus Spending Bill: \$410 Million for Border Security—in the Middle East" was posted at breitbart.com on Dec. 20, 2022.

• An article by Ian Hanchett titled "[Connecticut] Democratic Sen. [Chris] Murphy: Omnibus Won't Be Extraordinarily Inflationary—Much of 'Big Emergency Numbers' In It Go Overseas" was posted at breitbart.com on Dec. 20, 2022.

- An article by Pam Key titled "CNN's [Jake] Tapper: Schumer, McConnell, Pelosi, McCarthy Protecting 'Anti-American' Big Tech Monopolies" was posted at breitbart.com on Dec. 20, 2022.
- An article by Kristina Wong titled "Omnibus Bill Would Bring U.S. Taxpayer Funds for Ukraine to Over \$110 Billion in One Year" was posted at breitbart.com on Dec. 21, 2022.
- An article by Nicholas Ballasy titled "\$1.7 Trillion Spending Bill Stuff With Giveaways for Favored Groups From Lobster Industry to LGBTQIA+" was posted at justthenews.com on Dec. 21, 2022.
- An article by Wendell Husebo titled "Omnibus Bill: Taxpayers to Erect Monument to Journalists in D.C. [and] Give Over \$1 Billion Subsidy to Media" was posted at breitbart.com on Dec. 21, 2022.
- An article by Peter Kasperowicz titled "Congress Gives Itself a Christmas Present: A Huge Funding Boost in the \$1.7 Trillion Spending Bill" was posted at foxnews.com on Dec. 22, 2022.

Omnibus spending package—House Republicans unhappy

- An article by Caroline Downey titled "House Republicans Declare War on GOP Senators Who Back Lame-Duck Spending Bill" was posted at national review.com on Dec. 20, 2022.
- An article by Shawn Fleetwood titled "House Republicans Threaten Legislative Gridlock for Senate Colleagues Who Support Reckless Omnibus Bill" was posted at thefederalist.com on Dec. 20, 2022.
- An article by Wendell Husebo titled "More Republican House Members Sign Onto Promise to Block Legislation From GOP Senators Who Vote for Omnibus" was posted at breitbart.com on Dec. 22, 2022.

Rand Paul article—U.S. government and China

• An article by Senator Rand Paul titled "The U.S. Government Funded Chinese Military Research" was posted at townhall.com on Dec. 21, 2022.

Ron Paul article—time to abolish FBI

• An article by former Congressman Ron Paul titled " 'Twitter Files' Make It Clear: We Must Abolish the FBI" was posted at cnsnews.com on Dec. 20, 2022.

Twitter files—continual revelations

- An article by Margot Cleveland titled "Twitter Files Overshadow the Bigger Scandal: FBI Lied to Tech Giants to Interfere in Election" was posted at thefederalist.com on Dec. 13, 2022.
- An article by Jordan Dixon-Hamilton titled "Twitter Files: FBI Kept Busy Censoring Conservatives Instead of Chasing Crooks" was posted at breitbart.com on Dec. 16, 2022.
- An article by Stephen M. Lepore titled "Twitter Files Bombshell as Emails Show Even Chief Censor Feared the FBI Was Breaking the Law Helping U.S. Intelligence Engage in Domestic Operations: Yoel Roth Was 'Uncomfortable' Being Grilled Over 'State Propaganda' on the App" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Dec. 18, 2022.
- An article by Harriet Alexander titled "Twitter Colluded With Pentagon to Run Network of Fake Accounts Around the World—Including AI-Created Deep Fakes Despite Publicly Claiming to Delete Government Backed Propaganda" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Dec. 20, 2022.
- An article by Margot Cleveland titled "Latest 'Twitter Files' Bombshell Shows FBI Neck-Deep in Russian Disinformation Lie to Kill Hunter Biden Laptop Story" was posted at thefederalist.com on Dec. 20, 2022.
- An article by Allum Bokhari titled "Twitter Files: Company Allowed Government to Wage Influence Operations Abroad" was posted at breitbart.com on Dec. 20, 2022.

Comments about government and corporate snooping

- An article by Benjamin Weingarten titled "Inside Revolving Door Between Democrat Deep State and Big Tech" was posted at nypost.com on Dec. 9, 2022.
- An article by Daniel Chaitin titled "Devin Nunes Reacts to DOJ Subpoenas of His House Intel Staff: 'They Spied on Us' " was posted at dailywire.com on

Dec. 20, 2022.

Comments about government and corporate censorship

• An article by Emma Colton titled "Washington University [in St. Louis] Lecturer Warns Medical Students Not to 'Debate' Her on 'Systemic Oppression': [Threatening to] 'Shut That' Down" was posted at foxnews.com on Dec. 18, 2022.

- An article by Ian Hanchett titled "[Kamala] Harris: I 'Would Require' Tech to 'Work With Us' to Ensure There's Not 'Manipulation' to Upend 'The Security of Our Democracy and Our Nation' " was posted at breitbart.com on Dec. 19, 2022.
- An article by David Folkenflix, Miranda Green and Mario Ariza titled "She [Kristen Hentschel] Was an ABC News Producer; She Also Was a Corporate Operative" was posted at npr.org on Dec. 21, 2022.

Comments about free speech

- An article by Brad Polumbo titled "After a 15-Year Decline, More Colleges Have Become Hostile to Free Speech" was posted at nypost.com on Dec. 14, 2022.
- An article by Chad Felix Greene titled "Leftists Call Free Speech 'Violence' to Mute Critics of Barbaric Transgender Surgeries for Kids" was posted at thefederalist.com on Dec. 16, 2022.
- An article by Nicole Silverio titled "Stanford University Attempts to Ban 'Harmful' Words, List Includes 'American' " was posted at dailycaller.com on Dec. 20, 2022.
- An article by Jessica Warren titled "American, Grandfather, Brave and Master: Words Stanford University Includes in Its Index of 'Harmful Language' Because They Are 'Ableist, Ageist or Racist' " was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Dec. 20, 2022.

Twitter to fight exploitation of children

- An article by Brandon Drey titled "'Zero Tolerance': Suspension Rate Nearly Doubles for Twitter Accounts Exploiting Child Sex Abuse Material" was posted at dailywire.com on Dec. 4, 2022.
- An article by Brandon Drey titled "10 Million Views of Child Sexual

Exploitation Material Allegedly Watched on 'Old Twitter': Report" was posted at dailywire.com on Dec. 12, 2022.

- An article by Katabella Roberts titled "Dorsey and Musk Spar Over Claim Twitter Ignored Child Exploitation for Years" was posted at theepochtimes.com on Dec. 13, 2022.
- An article by Alex Oliveira titled " 'This Is My Fault Alone': Twitter Founder Jack Dorsey Takes Blame for Not Fending Off 'Government Control'—Says He 'Gave Up' When Activist Investor Took Control of the Firm in 2020, and He Started to 'Plan My Exit' " was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Dec. 14, 2022.

Sexualization of children

• An article by John Stossel titled "Woke Comic Books" was posted at townhall.com on Dec. 21, 2022.

Warning about TikTok

• An article by Shira Ovide titled "Those Government TikTok 'Bans' Hardly Ban Anything" was posted at washingtonpost.com on Dec. 23, 2022.

Popular doll brand "American Girl"

• An article by Andrea Cavallier titled "Author of American Girl Book That Pushed Puberty Blockers on Kids as Young as Age-3 Relied on Expertise of Boston Doctor Who Promotes Breast-Binding and Genital Tucking for Teens" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Dec. 14, 2022.

Dangerous-medical intervention for minors

• Looking back to November 2022, an article by Chris Jewers titled " 'Gender Affirmation Is Demonstrably Dangerous for Young People': Woman [Cat Cattinson] Who Has Detransitioned Calls for a Ban on Medical Intervention for Minors, Claiming Doctors Are Treating Teens Too Early and Not Dealing With Root Problems" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Nov. 28, 2022.

Comments about transgender issues

• An article by Staff titled "Republican [Andrew Clyde of Georgia] Who Led Calls for Non-Binary Nuclear Waste Staffer Sam Brinton to Be Fired Tells Biden Administration 'Prioritizing Wokeness Over Competence Will Inevitably Lead to Embarrassment and Failure' "was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Dec.

13, 2022.

• An article by Harriet Alexander titled "TSA Has Spent a Whopping \$18.6 Million on 'Non-Binary Screening Systems' That Provide 'Sharper Imaging Technology'—Despite Only 6% of Its Yearly 26,000 Complaints Coming From People Who Say They Were Misgendered" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Dec. 14, 2022.

- An article by Michael W. Chapman titled "Dennis Prager: Gay Marriage Means 'Gender Doesn't Matter,' Which Makes It a 'War Against Civilization' " was posted at cnsnews.com on Dec. 15, 2022.
- An article by Eric Utter titled "40 Percent of Students at Liberal Arts Colleges Now Identify as LGBTQ; Study Finds" was posted at americanthinker.com on Dec. 19, 2022.
- An article by Spencer Lindquist titled "South Carolina Freedom Caucus Forces Pediatric Trans Clinic to Shut Down" was posted at breitbart.com on Dec. 19, 2022.

Comments about educating our youth

• An article by Annie Nova titled "Pell Grants Could Rise to a Maximum \$7,395 Next Year, in the Biggest Increase in Over a Decade" was posted at cnbc.com on Dec. 21, 2022.

Behavior near California schools

- An article by Harriet Alexander titled "California School Board President (Who Rubbed Shoulders With Kamala Harris) Resigns After Inviting Students to His Gay Adult Party—Where They Were Plied With Drinks by Half-Naked Men in Elf Hats and Ogled by 'Dirty Santa' " was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Dec. 14, 2022.
- An article by Josh Boswell titled "Dailymail.com Probe Reveals 400 'Pedophile Dens' in California House Up to 18 Sex Predators Living Together Just Blocks Away From Schools—One \$1 Million Home With Tennis Court Has Six Men Convicted of the Most Heinous Crimes" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Dec. 21, 2022.

Pro-life judges—not trying to kill women

• An article by Jack Hellner titled "It's Been Nearly Six Months Since Dobbs [Ruling by SCOTUS], and Women's Bodies Aren't Stacking Up" was posted at

americanthinker.com on Dec. 1, 2022.

Comments about pro-life

- An article by Michael W. Chapman titled "Kentucky: No Abortions in August and September, Only 2 in October" was posted at cnsnews.com on Dec. 15, 2022.
- An article by Pandra Selivanov titled "The Vatican Defrocks a Priest Who Speaks for Unborn Children" was posted at americanthinker.com on Dec. 19, 2022.
- An article by Bill Donohue titled "Pro-Life Women Punished in U.S. and U.K." was posted at cnsnews.com on Dec. 22, 2022.

Comments about pro-abortion

- An article by David Ng titled "TV Abortion Plot Lines Skyrocket as Hollywood Doubles Down on Roe vs. Wade Outrage" was posted at breitbart.com on Dec. 18, 2022.
- An article by Ryan Navarro titled "A Catholic College Just Gave Its First Ethics Award to a Pro-Abortion Journalist [NBC Correspondent Yamiche Alcindor]" was posted at thefederalist.com on Dec. 21, 2022.
- An article by Mary Aultman titled "Attacks Against Christian Churches Soared Following Roe vs. Wade Reversal; Report" was posted at dailyfetched.com on Dec. 22, 2022.
- An article by Sophia Corso titled "In States That Limited Abortion After Dobbs, Biden's Federal Agencies Are Pushing It Anyway" was posted at thefederalist.com on Dec. 22, 2022.
- An article by Taylor Penley titled "Gen Z Students Dramatically Threaten to Leave Country, Change Schools Over Roe Overturning: 'Really Scary' " was posted at foxnews.com on Dec. 22, 2022.
- An article by David Harsanyi titled "No, AOC; Abortion Is Not a Jewish Sacrament" was posted at thefederalist.com on Dec. 22, 2022.

Keep you eye on "environmental social governance"

• Looking back to November 2022, an article by Kevin Stocklin titled "ESG [Environmental Social Governance]: The Merger of State and Corporate

Power" was posted at theepochtimes.com on Nov. 13, 2022.

• An article by Eric Revell titled "Arizona Divesting Funds From BlackRock Over ESG Push" was posted at foxbusiness.com on Dec. 11, 2022.

• An article by Jacob Bliss titled "Blackrock Will Continue Leftist ESG Push in New Year Despite GOP Backlash" was posted at breitbart.com on Dec. 19, 2022.

Climate warriors

- An article by Joseph Curl titled "AOC [Climate Change] Movie Flops Hard, Grosses Less Than \$10,000 From 120 Screens" was posted at dailywire.com on Dec. 14, 2022.
- An article by Reagan Reese titled "Blue State's New Climate Curriculum [by Washington State Department of Health] Emphasizes 'Emotions' Over 'Rational Thinking' " was posted at dailycaller.com on Dec. 21, 2022.
- An article by Katabella Roberts titled "Makers of New Heavy Trucks Must Cut Nitrogen Oxide Pollution by Over 80 Percent: EPA" was posted at theepochtimes.com on Dec. 21, 2022.

Green energy vs. coal

- Looking back to September 2022, an article by Chuck DeVore titled "As America Self-Destructs With Green Energy, China Preps for War With Coal" was posted at thefederalist.com on Sept. 2, 2022.
- Looking back to November 2022, an article by Ian Hanchett titled "Van Jones on Biden's 'Dumb' Vow to Kill Coal Plants; You Need Coal for Green Energy" was posted at breitbart.com on Nov. 7, 2022.
- Looking back to November 2022, an article by Stephen Moore titled "America Was Built on Coal, Now Biden Wants to Abolish It" was posted at cnsnews.com on Nov. 14, 2022.

Fossil fuel-Biden's plan from day 1

• Looking back to March 2022, an article by Staff titled "[Journalist Dan] Bongino: Destruction of U.S. Fossil Fuel Has Been Biden Administration's 'Energy Suicide Plan' Since Day 1" was posted at foxnews.com on March 12, 2022.

Comments about electric vehicles

• An article by Morgan Korn titled "What Can Drivers Expect in 2023? Electric SUVs, More Inventory and Lower Prices" was posted at abcnews.com on Dec. 23, 2022.

Deficit

• An article by Stephen M. Lepore titled "Federal Deficit Jumps Record \$57 Billion in a Year to Hit \$249 Billion: Tax Revenue Plummets—but Biden Continues to Spend With \$501 Billion Forked Out Last Month Alone" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Dec. 14, 2022.

Taxes

- An article by Daniel J. Mitchell titled "More Academic Evidence Showing the Flat Tax Increases Prosperity" was posted at townhall.com on Dec. 12, 2022.
- An article by Joseph Curl titled "Top Taxpayers Fleeing NYC in Droves Amid Soaring Crime, Tax Rates; Study Finds" was posted at dailywire.com on Dec. 14, 2022.

Inflation

- An article by Jordan Boyd titled "The Economic 'Experts' Shilling for Biden Were Wrong About Inflation Again" was posted at thefederalist.com on Dec. 13, 2022.
- An article by Jacob Bliss titled "Study: Adult Children Still Rely on Parents for Financial Help as Cost of Living Skyrockets" was posted at breitbart.com on Dec. 21, 2022.
- An article by Lawrence Richard titled "Rep. Jim Jordan Responds After Biden Says He Will Hire More Dreamers to Curb Inflation: 'Hire Americans' "was posted at foxnews.com on Dec. 21, 2022.
- An article by Sophie Mann titled "Egg Prices Surged More Than 30% This Year as Inflation and Devastating Bird Flu (That Killed 40 Million Hens) Fried the Market" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Dec. 22, 2022.

Finances

An article by Madeline Osburn titled "Big Dairy Lobbies to Tax Baby

Formula Imports While Moms Are Still Staring at Empty Shelves" was posted at thefederalist.com on Dec. 14, 2022.

- An article by Sophie Mann titled "U.S. Home Sales Fell Dramatically by 8% in November, Making the Last 10 Months the Longest Streak of Declining Sales in 23 Years—While High Mortgage Rates Begin to Creep Down to 6.7%" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Dec. 21, 2022.
- An article by Aislinn Murphy titled "Discussions With Lenders About Potential Purchase of Some Cineworld Theaters 'Are Not Continuing'; AMC Says" was posted at foxbusiness.com on Dec. 21, 2022.
- An article by Bridget Huber titled "All School Kids Should Eat Lunch for Free" was posted at motherjones.com for the Jan.-Feb. 2023 Issue.

Illegal immigration—constitutional duty

- Looking back to November 2018, an article by Rob Natelson titled "The Feds Have a Constitutional Duty to Stop the Caravan at the Border" was posted at i2i.org on Nov. 19, 2018.
- Looking back to October 2021, an article by Rob Natelson titled "Immigration: How Biden Is Violating the Constitution" was posted at i2i.org on Oct. 21, 2021.
- An article by Jack Phillips titled "Texas Governor Declares Biden 'In Violation of U.S. Constitution' for Not Securing U.S. Border" was posted at theepochtimes.com on Nov. 21, 2022.

17 times the Biden administration—"the border is secure"

• Looking back to September 2022, a video and an article by Thaleigha Rampersad and Andrew Stiles titled "Watch: 17 Times the Biden Administration Said the Border Is Secure" were posted at freebeacon.com on Sept. 21, 2022.

Border is less secure than ever

• An article by James D. Agresti titled "The Border Is Less Secure Than Ever, and the Implications Are Deadly" was posted at justfactsdaily.com on Dec. 9, 2022.

Karine Jean-Pierre—the border is not open

• An article by Charlie Spiering titled "White House Claims 'Border Is Not Open' as Thousands of Migrants Cross Into the United States" was posted at breitbart.com on Dec. 19, 2022.

Remember what Barack Obama said about the border?

• Looking back to September 2021, an article by Staff titled "ABC News Cuts Obama's Comments Critical of Open Borders From Interview [When Obama Said: 'The Idea That We Can Just Have Open Borders Is Something That I Think, as a Practical Matter, Is Unsustainable']" was posted at americanliberty.news on Sept. 29, 2021.

What has Kamala Harris done about the border?

- An article by Patrick Hauf titled "White House Unable to Describe What Kamala Harris Is Doing on Immigration" was posted at foxnews.com on Dec. 19, 2022.
- An article by Nancy Jackson titled "Kamala Harris Blames Republicans for Border [Crisis]" was posted at americanliberty.news on Dec. 21, 2022.

Will Mayorkas be impeached?

- An article by Morgan Phillips titled "The Border Is the 'Biggest National Security Crisis Since 9/11': Republicans Demand Mayorkas Be Impeached and Fired for 'Abandoning' His Duty—After 16,000 Migrants Entered the U.S. at the Weekend and With Up to 6 Million Expected This Year" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Dec. 13, 2022.
- An article by Susan Jones titled "As Mayorkas Visits Besieged El Paso, Republicans Call for His Impeachment: 'Willful' Mismanagement" was posted at cnsnews.com on Dec. 14, 2022.
- An article by Jennie Taer titled "Border Patrol Agents Confronted Mayorkas in El Paso" was posted at dailycaller.com on Dec. 15, 2022.

The scene in El Paso

- An article by Elizabeth Elkind titled "Democrat [Henry Cuellar] Slams Biden for Saying There Are 'More Important' Issues Than the Border as Chaos Engulfs El Paso—and Criticizes Administration for Not Showing Up to Address Crisis" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Dec. 14, 2022.
- An article by Alicia Caldwell titled "Migrant Surge at Border Strains El

Paso" was posted at wsj.com on Dec. 15, 2022.

• An article by Alex Oliveira and Stephen M. Lepore titled "'It's a Hurricane of Migrants': Texas Congressman [Republican Tony Gonzales] Shares 'Dire' Footage From El Paso Processing Center Showing More Than 500 People to a 'Pod' Designed for Just 100—and There Is Only One Bathroom" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Dec. 19, 2022.

- An article by Katelyn Caralle titled "Suspense and Show of Force at the Texas Border as National Guard Troops Flood El Paso and Humvees Line the Banks of Rio Grande in Preparation for Up to 14,000 Migrants a Day Before Title 42 Expires" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Dec. 20, 2022.
- An article by Emma James and Katelyn Caralle titled "Migrants Take Over Streets of El Paso—After Evading Cartels and Border Patrols—to Find Food Banks Just Days From Running Dry: Biden Asks SCOTUS to Delay End of Title 42 Until After Holidays" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Dec. 21, 2022.
- An article by Emma James and Katelyn Caralle titled "El Paso Convention Center Is Turned Into Makeshift Migrant Shelter With 1,000 Beds as Warmhearted Locals Buy Blankets, Shoes and Toys for Thousands Left Stranded on Freezing Streets Just Days Before Christmas" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Dec. 22, 2022.

Will Title 42 expire?

- Looking back to November 2022, an article by Neil Munro titled "Open Borders: Judge Strikes Down Title 42" was posted at breitbart.com on Nov. 15, 2022.
- An article by Alex Oliveira and Stephen M. Lepore titled " 'We Cannot Continue to Address This Alone': Eric Adams Warns There Will Be 15 Busloads With Thousands of Migrants Arriving in NYC Each Week After Title 42 Is Lifted on Wednesday [Dec. 21]" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Dec. 19, 2022.
- An article by John Binder titled "Chief Justice John Roberts Puts Brakes on Biden's Ending Title 42 at Border" was posted at breitbart.com on Dec. 19, 2022.
- An article by Harriet Alexander and Katelyn Caralle titled "Biden Administration Has Just 24 Hours to Respond to Supreme Court Order That Placed Temporary Pause on Title 42 Border Restrictions Ending This Week" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Dec. 20, 2022.

• An article by Aneeta Bhole titled "Eric Adams Wants to Slash 50% of City Council's \$563 Million Fund as NYC Braces for Migrant Budget Crunch With Pandemic-Era Title 42 Border Restrictions Set to Expire Today" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Dec. 21, 2022.

• An article by Rob Crilly titled "Migrant Crossings Into Arizona Surge 30 Percent Within Just the Last Week, Ahead of Title 42 Ending: 1,300 People on Wednesday Alone" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Dec. 21, 2022.

Illegal immigration

- An article by David Marcus titled "Don't Take Us for Fools, Gavin; You Ignore the Illegal Immigration Crisis for Years, and Suddenly Make a Cynical TV Trip to the Border (Just as It's About to Explode)—How Utterly Shameless" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Dec. 14, 2022.
- An article by Melanie Arter titled "[Texas Democrat Henry] Cuellar: 'As Long as They Feel That the Border Is Open, This Is Not Going to Stop' " was posted at cnsnews.com on Dec. 14, 2022.
- An article by Susan Jones titled "[Missouri Senator Josh] Hawley on Biden's SW Border Chaos: 'This Is Their Plan and They Are Executing It' " was posted at cnsnews.com on Dec. 15, 2022.
- An article by Christopher Jacobs titled "Blue States Encourage Illegal Immigration When They Subsidize Health Care for Undocumented Migrants" was posted at thefederalist.com on Dec. 15, 2022.
- An article by Neil Munro titled "Biden's Migrants Are Displacing Americans From Homeless Shelters" was posted at breitbart.com on Dec. 17, 2022.
- An article by John Binder titled "Democrat Mayor Declares 'Emergency' Over 0.01% of Biden's Record-Breaking Illegal Immigration Arriving in Denver" was posted at breitbart.com on Dec. 18, 2022.
- An article by John Binder titled "Report: Tillis-Sinema Amnesty for Illegal Aliens Is 'Dead for Now' in Congress" was posted at breitbart.com on Dec. 18, 2022.
- An article by Neil Munro titled "White House Creates New Migration Paths Without Okay From Congress" was posted at breitbart.com on Dec. 19, 2022.

• An article by John Binder titled "Sanctuary Counties Making Private Deals With 'Abolish ICE' Groups to Protect Criminal Illegal Aliens" was posted at breitbart.com on Dec. 19, 2022.

- An article by Staff titled "ABC's Martha Raddatz Blames Border Crisis on GOP; Falsely Claims Biden Never Told Migrants to Come" was posted at dailywire.com on Dec. 19, 2022.
- An article by Michael W. Chapman titled "Texas Governor to Biden: 'This Terrible Crisis' at Border Is a 'Catastrophe of Your Own Making' " was posted at cnsnews.com on Dec. 20, 2022.
- An article by Melanie Arter titled "Texas Sheriff [Thad Cleveland of Sanderson, Texas]: We Need to Get Back to Consequences for Illegal Immigrants" was posted at cnsnews.com on Dec. 20, 2022.
- An article by Melanie Arter titled "GOP Congressman [Greg Steube of Florida]: Biden Asking for \$3.5 Billion for Border Because 'Their Goal Is to Get as Many Illegals as Possible' " was posted at cnsnews.com on Dec. 20, 2022.
- An article by Susan Jones titled "DEA Counts 379,000,000 Deadly Doses of Fentanyl Seized in 2022" was posted at cnsnews.com on Dec. 20, 2022.
- An article by John Binder titled "Silicon Valley Waves White Flag on DACA Amnesty: 'Extremely Unlikely' to Pass in Lame Duck Congress" was posted at breitbart.com on Dec. 21, 2022.

Truth about immigration and voting

• Looking back to July 2021, an article by Julio Rosas titled "There It Is: NYT Op-Ed [by Alossa Araxia Abrahamian] Gives the Game Away by Wanting to Let Non-Citizens to Vote in U.S. Elections" was posted at townhall.com on July 29, 2021.

Voting by mail

• An article by Ted Noel titled "In Elections, It's Not the Votes That Count— It's the Ballots That Count" was posted at americanthinker.com on Dec. 21, 2022.

Other comments about voting

Looking back to September 2022, an article by John Binder titled

"Watchdog: 515 Voters Registered Twice in Six Minnesota Counties" was posted at breitbart.com on Sept. 30, 2022.

- An article by Sarah Arnold titled "NC Supreme Court Rejects Voter ID Law, Claims It's Discriminatory" was posted at townhall.com on Dec. 17, 2022.
- An article by John Binder titled "Minnesota Counties Forced to Remove More Than 350 Duplicate Registrations on Voter Rolls" was posted at breitbart.com on Dec. 19, 2022.

Comments about U.S. military

- An article by D.W. Wilber titled "Soldiers Take an Oath to Defend America,"
 Not a Rainbow Flag" was posted at townhall.com on Dec. 2, 2022.
- An article by Alex Hammer titled "Woke Academics [PhDs Bradley C. Nindl and Mita Lovalekar] Urge U.S. Marine Corps to Stop Calling Instructors 'Sir' and 'Ma'am' to Be More Gender Inclusive and Avoid Being 'Offensive' " was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Dec. 22, 2022.

Comments about defunding the police

- Looking back to June 2020, an article by Paige Fernandez titled "Defunding the Police Will Actually Make Us Safer" was posted at aclu.org on June 11, 2020.
- An article by Susan Jones titled "Capitol Police Chief: 9,000+ Threats Against Lawmakers in 2022" was posted at cnsnews.com on Dec. 20, 2022.
- An article by Spencer Brown titled "Here's How Many Police Officers [323] Were Shot in the Line of Duty in 2022" was posted at townhall.com on Dec. 21, 2022.

Homeless problem across America

- An article by Staff titled "NYC Homelessness Hits Record Number [Nearly 66,000 in October]" was posted at fox5ny.com on Dec. 17, 2022.
- An article by Staff titled "Far-Left L.A. Mayor Karen Bass: I'm Moving the Homeless 'From Tents to Hotels or Motels' " was posted at dailywire.com on Dec. 18, 2022.

Soaring crime

• An article by Vanessa Serna titled "Terrifying Moment Female Shopper Takes Trembling Walmart Worker Hostage—Before Being Shot Dead by Cops" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Dec. 22, 2022.

Keep an eye on gun control

- An article by James Fite titled "New Strict Gun Control on Hold in Oregon
 —for Now" was posted at libertynation.com on Dec. 15, 2022.
- An article by Alastair Talbot titled "Florida Boy, 12, Dies After Accidently Shooting Himself With Loaded Gun Found Inside His Friend's Home During 'Unsupervised Sleepover' " was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Dec. 18, 2022.
- An article by Brandon Drey titled "TSA Reports Record Number of Gun Interceptions at U.S. Airports" was posted at dailywire.com on Dec. 18, 2022.
- An article by Former Rep. Bob Barr titled "Banks Might Start Closing Accounts of Customers Who Buy Too Many Guns or Too Much Ammo" was posted at dailycaller.com on Dec. 20, 2022.
- A Reuters article titled "What Is a Suspicious Activity Report [SAR]?" is posted at reuters.com. A Suspicious Activity Report is a document that financial institutions, and those associated with their business, must file with the Financial Crimes Enforcement Network (FenCEN) whenever there is a suspected case of money laundering or fraud—intended to be a precursor of illegal activity or a threat to public safety.

Guns protecting citizens

- An article by Awr Hawkins titled "Good Guy With Gun Stops Attack at Amazon Facility in Arizona" was posted at breitbart.com on Dec. 18, 2022.
- An article by Sophie Mann titled "Burglar Shot Dead After Breaking Into Second Story Bedroom of Vancouver, Washington Home" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Dec. 18, 2022.
- An article by Awr Hawkins titled "Alleged Intruder [in Pahrump, Nevada] Attempts Bedroom Entry, Gets Shot Twice in Chest" was posted at breitbart.com on Dec. 19, 2022.
- An article by Sophie Mann titled "No Dodging the Law! Man [in Detroit] Gets Shot in the Leg and Arrested After Botched Carjacking of a \$70,000 Dodge Charger Hellcat—as Driver Who Fought Back Had a Concealed Pistol

License" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Dec. 20, 2022.

• An article by Andrew Powell titled "WWE [Professional Wrestling] Legend 'Hacksaw' Jim Duggan Wrestles Alleged Home Invader, Holds Gun to Him Until Police Arrive" was posted at dailycaller.com on Dec. 20, 2022.

- An article by Harriet Alexander titled "MTA [Manhattan Transit Authority] Security Guard Helping Fix MetroCard Machine Shoots Man, 39, in Chest After He Threatened Him During 'Heated Argument' on Brooklyn Subway" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Dec. 21, 2022.
- An article by Ffion Haf titled "Moment Furious Italian Jeweller, 67, Opens Fire on Gang of Robbers Shooting Two Dead After They Raided His Boutique and Tied Up His Daughter" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Dec. 21, 2022.

Comments about police misconduct

- Looking back to January 2020, an article by Samantha Melamed titled "A Brutal 1989 Triple Murder, an Eager Informant, Hidden Evidence—and, Now, Exoneration [for Christopher Williams]" was posted at inquirer.com on Jan. 8, 2020.
- An article by Samantha Melamed titled "After 25 Years on Pennsylvania Death Row, an Exonerated Man [Christopher Williams] Was Fatally Shot at a Funeral" was posted at inquirer.com on Dec. 19, 2022.

Comments about covid origins

• An article by Elizabeth Elkind titled "Bombshell House Republican Report Links Covid-19 to China's Bioweapons Program: Lawmakers Suggest Virus May Have Reached Humans Via 'Lab-Related Incident' in Wuhan" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Dec. 14, 2022.

Censorship about covid information

- An article by Elizabeth Pritchett titled " 'Twitter Files' Confirm Stanford Professor Dr. Jay Bhattacharya Was 'Blacklisted' for Covid-19 Information" was posted at foxnews.com on Dec. 9, 2022.
- An article by Ari Hoffman titled "Doctors Robert Malone and Peter McCullough Reinstated to Twitter" was posted at the postmillennial.com on Dec. 12, 2022.
- An article by Jim Hoft titled "As The Gateway Pundit Reported for Over a

Year Now—FDA Finally Admits Pfizer Covid Vaccine Causes Blood Clots" was posted at thegatewaypundit.com on Dec. 18, 2022.

White House announces covid plan

• An article by Emily Goodin titled "White House Releases Winter Covid Plan With Echoes of March 2020: Free Test Program Restarts, Doctors Are Told to Give Patients Latest Shot—and Hundreds of Millions of Masks and 100,000 Ventilators Are Put on Standby" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Dec. 15, 2022.

Covid tests

• An article by Cassidy Morrison titled "Influential Panel Tells Hospitals: Stop Mass Testing for Covid, It's a Waste of Money and Doctors' Time" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Dec. 21, 2022.

Vaccine mandates—military

- An article by Staff titled "[Tennessee] Sen. [Marsha] Blackburn: China Is 'Focused on Defeating Us; Meanwhile, Our Pentagon Is Focused on a Vaccine Mandate' " was posted at cnsnews.com on Dec. 1, 2022.
- An article by Paul Farrell titled "Senate Passes \$858 Billion Military Spending Bill That Rescinds Controversial Vaccine Mandate for Military Service Members—in Victory for Republicans Who Have Wanted to Scrap Policy for Months" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Dec. 15, 2022.
- An article by Kristina Wong titled "Pentagon Says It Opposes Vaccine Mandate Repeal, but 'We Will Comply' " was posted at breitbart.com on Dec. 20, 2022.

Vaccine mandates

- Looking back to August 2022, an article by Christian Toto titled "[Actor] Tim Robbins Blasts 'Discriminatory' Hollywood Vaccine Mandates" was posted at hollywoodintoto.com on Aug. 18, 2022.
- An article by Christian Toto titled "[Actor] Tim Robbins: 'Orwellian' Covid Rules Based on Politics, Not Science" was posted at hollywoodintoto.com on Dec. 19, 2022.

Covid vaccines

• An article by Olivia Murray titled "Pfizer CEO [Albert Bourla in a Video From March 2022 Was] 'Surprised' That 'They' Suggested mRNA Technology in the Covid Shot" was posted at americanthinker.com on Dec. 21, 2022.

• An article by Roberto Wakerell-Cruz titled "Florida Supreme Court Approves DeSantis Grand Jury to Investigate mRNA Covid-19 Vaccine Manufacturers" was posted at the postmillennial.com on Dec. 22, 2022.

Vaccinated are now majority of covid deaths

• Looking back to November 2022, an article titled "Trend in Covid Deaths Shifts to Vaccinated as Numbers Grow, Immunity Wanes" was posted at khn.org (KHN is an editorially independent program of Kaiser Family Foundation Often Called KFF) on Nov. 28, 2022.

Covid vaccines and the blood of the vaccinated

• An article by Patrick Goodenough titled "Court Weighs Parents' Refusal to Allow Sick Baby to Receive Blood From Covid-Vaccinated Donors" was posted at cnsnews.com on Dec. 6, 2022.

Comments about masks

- An article by Hope Sloop and Ruth Bashinsky titled "Dr. Fauci Says We Are Still in Middle of a Pandemic as He Warns People to Mask Up Indoors During Holiday Season—After Elon Musk Called to Prosecute Him" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Dec. 14, 2022.
- An article by Mansur Shaheen titled "Masks Creep Back Into Daily Life Across the U.S.: 20 Million People in Washington, LA and NYC Are Being Recommended to Wear Face Coverings Indoors to Protect Against Flu, Covid and RSV" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Dec. 14, 2022.
- An article by Mansur Shaheen titled "Philly to Bring Back Mandatory Face Coverings in Schools for 10 Days in January to 'Be Proactive' Against Winter Viruses—After LA, NYC and Washington State Issued Mask Recommendations" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Dec. 15, 2022.
- An article by Matt Palumbo titled "Biden Covid Czar [Dr. Ashish Jha] Decides Now a Perfect Time to Finally Admit Masks Don't Work That Well" was posted at bongino.com on Dec. 22, 2022.

Comments about Disney

• Looking back to November 2022, an article by Bill Donahue titled "Money, Not Ethics, Guides Disney Shakeup" was posted at cnsnews.com on Nov. 21, 2022.

- An article by David Ng titled "Disney Sued by Investor Claiming Company's Fight With DeSantis Over Florida's Anti-Grooming Law Created 'Far-Reaching Financial Risks' " was posted at breitbart.com on Dec. 16, 2022.
- An article by Jon Swartz titled "Disney Stock on Its Way to Worst Year Since 1974 After 'Avatar' Sequel Disappoints" was posted at marketwatch.com on Dec. 19, 2022.
- An article by Hannah Nightingale titled "Disney Earnings: Over 50% of Disney+ Subscribers Are Adults Without Kids" was posted at thepostmillennial.com on Dec. 22, 2022.
- An article by David Ng titled "Disney's 'Willow' Star Erin Kellyman Praises Lesbian Romance Scene: 'Having This Normalized Representation Is Just So Important' " was posted at breitbart.com on Dec. 22, 2022.

Catholic League will release Disney documentary

• An article by Bill Donohue titled "Disney Documentary [by Catholic League] Coming Soon" was posted at cnsnews.com on Dec. 12, 2022.

Comments about other entertainment media

• An article by Auguste Meyrat titled "[Apple TV+'s New Movie] 'Spirited' Falls Flat Because 'A Christmas Carol' Doesn't Work Without Christianity at the Center" was posted at thefederalist.com on Dec. 14, 2022.

Comments about Oprah Winfrey

• An article by Olivia Devereux-Evans titled "Oprah Winfrey (Worth \$2.5 Billion) Is Left Speechless When a Fan Tells Her [That] \$100 Is Too Much to Spend on a Christmas Gift" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Dec. 22, 2022.

Comments about Tucker Carlson

• An article by Rob Crilly titled "'I've Never Gotten Anything Wronger in My Life': Tucker Carlson Says He's Getting Out of the Prediction Game After the 'Humiliation' of Seeing His Midterm Picks Flop and the Red Wave Fail" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Dec. 18, 2022.

• An article by Michael W. Chapman titled "Tucker Carlson [About the Border Crisis]: 'This Is an Invasion of Our Country . . . Greg Abbott Could Stop It, and He Isn't" was posted at cnsnews.com on Dec. 21, 2022.

Continued attempts to pass JCPA

- An article by Rebecca Klar titled "News Competition Measure Left Out of Defense Spending Bill After Tech Pushback" was posted at thehill.com on Dec. 7, 2022.
- An article by Allum Bokhari titled "Swamp Lobbyists Launch Last Ditch Effort to Add Media Cartel Bill JCPA to Omnibus" was posted at breitbart.com on Dec. 17, 2022.
- An article by Adam Jackson titled "Klobuchar Loses 'Lame Duck' Vote on JCPA; Is AMFA [American Music Fairness Act] Dead, Too?" was posted at rbr.com on Dec. 20, 2022.
- An article by Allum Bokhari titled "Another Defeat for Democrat-Media Cronyism: JCPA Out of Omnibus Bill" was posted at breitbart.com on Dec. 20, 2022.
- An article by John Eggerton titled "News Antitrust Bill Fails to Make Omnibus Spending Package" was posted at nextty.com on Dec. 20, 2022.

Media ignore "Twitter files"

- An article by Jason Walsh titled "CNN, MSNBC, NBC, CBS and ABC Spent Just 14 Minutes Combined Covering 'Twitter Files' " was posted at dailyfetched.com on Dec. 15, 2022.
- An article by Wendell Husebo titled "MSNBC, CNN Ignore 'Twitter File' Revelations Exposing FBI Collusion With Platform" was posted at breitbart.com on Dec. 21, 2022.

Other comments about the news media

- An article by Joe Schaeffer titled "The Vast Soros Media Influence Machine Exposed" was posted at libertynation.com on Dec. 11, 2022.
- An article by Samuel Mangold-Lenett titled "Trevor Noah [Who Ended a 7-Year Tenure as Host] Couldn't Balance Comedy and Propaganda as Host of 'The Daily Show' " was posted at thefederalist.com on Dec. 12, 2022.

• An article by Jumaane D. Williams titled "When It Comes to Crime, the Left Has a Messaging Problem [Blaming the Problem on Reporting, Instead of Upon the Real Causes]" was posted at thenation.com on Dec. 16, 2022.

- An article by Evita Duffy-Alfonso titled "Corporate Media Can Stomp and Cry All It Wants; It's Special Twitter Privileges Are Ending" was posted at thefederalist.com on Dec. 16, 2022.
- An article by Joseph Curl titled "Since Biden Took Office, the Washington Post Has Lost 500,000 Readers" was posted at dailywire.com on Dec. 17, 2022.
- An article by Jack Hellner titled "The Media's Biggest Grift: Fake Stories Sold as Truth" was posted at americanthinker.com on Dec. 20, 2022.
- An article by Gabe Kaminsky titled "George Soros Accused of Trying to 'Silence Conservative Hispanic Voices' With Radio Takeover" was posted at washingtonexaminer.com on Dec. 21, 2022.
- An article by Ruth Bashinsky titled "Princess of What? Fox News Gives Kate Middleton a Very Unfortunate Royal Title During Spelling Blunder [the Graphic Error Read 'Princess of Whales']" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Dec. 21, 2022.
- An article by David Ng titled "Bill Maher and Mark Cuban Blast Gavin Newsom's California: 'It's Just About People Sh**ing on the Street' " was posted at breitbart.com on Dec. 22, 2022.

Comments about Hunter Biden and family

- An article by Susan Jones titled "[Kentucky Rep. James] Comer: 'We've Never Had a Family That Has Influence-Pedaled to This Degree' " was posted at cnsnews.com on Dec. 6, 2022.
- An article by Mary Aultman titled "House Republicans to Investigate Hunter Biden's Shady Chinese Business Deals" was posted at dailyfetched.com on Dec. 15, 2022.
- An article by Elizabeth Elkind titled "Hunter Biden Hires Top DC Lawyer Who Represented Jared Kushner and Bill Clinton to Help Navigate Looming House Republican Investigations: Report" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Dec. 22, 2022.

Comments about FBI actions

• An article by Monica Showalter titled "Twitter Files Part Six Also Indicates a Bloated and Flabby FBI" was posted at americanthinker.com on Dec. 17, 2022.

- An article by Brian Flood titled "Twitter Files Part 7: FBI, DOJ 'Discredited' Information About Hunter Biden's Foreign Business Dealings" was posted at foxnews.com on Dec. 19, 2022.
- An article by Andrew Moran titled "Twitter Files 7: From FBI Censorship to Warrantless Searches" was posted at libertynation.com on Dec. 20, 2022.
- An article by John Leonard titled "Why Did the FBI Want Joe Biden to Become President?" was posted at americanthinker.com on Dec. 20, 2022.
- An article by Victoria Marshall titled "FBI Admits It Meddles in 'Numerous Companies'—Not Just Twitter" was posted at thefederalist.com on Dec. 22, 2022.
- An article by Melissa Koenig titled "FBI Hits Out at 'Conspiracy Theorists' for Questioning Its Twittergate Actions—but Refuses to Reveal Contents of Top Secret Messages to Twitter Directly Before Hunter Biden Story Was Suppressed" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Dec. 22, 2022.

Democrats worried about Kamala Harris

- Looking back to November 2022, an article by Christina Cauterucci titled "If Biden Runs Again, He Should Pick a New VP [According to Slate, a Popular Liberal Publication]" was posted at slate.com on Nov. 20, 2022.
- An article by Alex Thompson titled "New Book Says Biden Called Harris a 'Work in Progress' " was posted at politico.com on Dec. 20, 2022.

Biden's mental capacity

- An article by Tim Meads titled "Freudian Slip? Obama Talks About 'Crazy' 'Uncle Joe' Not Having Any 'Serious Responsibilities' During Warnock Campaign Rally" was posted at dailywire.com on Dec. 1, 2022.
- An article by James Gordon titled "In the Firing Line Again: Biden Lies Again About the Number of Times He's Visited Afghanistan and Iraq—and Claims His Uncle Won Purple Heart in World War II Battle When No Such Record Exists" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Dec. 16, 2022.

Biden and Harris supporters and detractors

• An article by Dillon Burroughs titled "Oregon Democratic Governor Commutes All of State's Death Sentences" was posted at dailywire.com on Dec. 13, 2022.

- An article by Katelyn Caralle titled "Kyrsten Sinema Left the Democrats Because of Me: Congressman Ruben Gallego Says Moderate Senator Defected Because She Couldn't Beat Him in an Arizona Primary [in the Future]" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Dec. 13, 2022.
- An article by Paul Bois titled "[Actress] Drew Barrymore Thanks Joe Biden for a Great Year: 'I Feel So Good' " was posted at breitbart.com on Dec. 20, 2022.
- An article by Nikolas Lanum titled "President Biden Tells Zelenskyy He Was Named TIME's 'Man of the Year' During White House Visit" was posted at foxnews.com on Dec. 21, 2022.
- An article by Monica Showalter titled "[ABC Host] Martha Raddatz Blames Trump, Abbott and DeSantis for Joe Biden's Open Borders" was posted at americanthinker.com on Dec. 20, 2022.
- An article by Byron York titled "Most Americans Don't Know How Bad the Border Crisis Is" was posted at townhall.com on Dec. 21, 2022.
- An article by Patrick Goodenough titled "Biden in November Recording: Iran Nuclear Deal 'Is Dead, but We're Not Going to Announce It' " was posted at cnsnews.com on Dec. 21, 2022.
- An article by Jason Walsh titled "George Soros NGOs Poured Millions to Anti-Police Groups in 2021; Tax Forms Show" was posted at dailyfetched.com on Dec. 21, 2022.

Mitch McConnell supporters and detractors

• An article by Spencer Brown titled "What Did Mitch McConnell Just Say Was America's 'Number One Priority'? ['Providing Assistance for Ukrainians to Defeat the Russians']" was posted at townhall.com on Dec. 20, 2022.

Conservatives open new bank

An article by Ben Zeisloft titled "Country Music Star John Rich Launches

Patriotic Bank With Ben Carson and Larry Elder; Will 'Never Cancel Law-Abiding Customers' " was posted at dailywire.com on Dec. 10, 2022.

• An article by Ben Zeisloft titled "'Doing Hard Things to Help Protect Middle America': Larry Elder on the 'Cancel Proof' Bank He Launched With John Rich and Ben Carson" was posted at dailywire.com on Dec. 14, 2022.

More comments about conservatives

- Looking back to February 2022, an article by Matthew D. Dickerson titled "A Budget Blueprint for Freedom, Opportunity and Prosperity" was posted at heritage.org on Feb. 23, 2022.
- Looking back to November 2019, an article by Betsy Rothstein titled "Stanford Students Compare Ben Shapiro to a Cockroach on Protest Flyer" was posted at dailycaller.com on Nov. 6, 2019.
- An article by Tyler O'Neil titled "Conservatives, Christians Systematically Excluded From Benefits of Christmas Shopping on Amazon" was posted at dailysignal.com on Dec. 14, 2022.
- An article by Ben Zeisloft titled "South Dakota to Restrict Purchases of Farmland by China and Other 'Nations Who Hate Us' " was posted at dailywire.com on Dec. 14, 2022.
- An article by Sophie Mann titled "'It Took a Tremendous Toll': Bakery Owner Says It's 'Bittersweet' After Oberlin College Is Ordered to Pay \$36 Million for Falsely Accusing Family-Owned Bakery for Racially Profiling Black Students" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Dec. 18, 2022.
- An article by Cheryl Magness titled "For Falsely Accusing Bakery of Racism, Oberlin College Finally Coughs Up \$36 Million Settlement but No Apology" was posted at thefederalist.com on Dec. 20, 2022.
- An article by John Daniel Davidson titled "Ordinary Americans Are Going to Have to Save the Country Themselves, One Town at a Time" was posted at thefederalist.com on Dec. 20, 2022.
- An article by Nathanael Blake titled "For Conservatives to Win, Republicans Must Get Comfortable Using Power" was posted at thefederalist.com on Dec. 21, 2022.

DeSantis supporters and detractors

• An article by Keely Compson titled "Former Clinton Advisor [Doug] Schoen Reveals 'Biden's Worst Nightmare Is Ron DeSantis' " was posted at rossduhboss.com on Dec. 18, 2022.

Trump supporters and detractors

- An article by Madison Hall, Skye Gould, Rebecca Harrington, Jacob Shamsian, Azmi Haroun, Taylor Ardrey and Erin Snodgrass titled "At Least 964 People Have Been Charged in the Capitol [Riot Called An] Insurrection So Far" was posted at businessinsider.com on Dec. 7, 2022.
- An article by Daniel Chaitin titled "House Democrats Move to Bar Trump From Office" was posted at dailywire.com on Dec. 16, 2022.
- An article by Elizabeth Elkind titled "House Democrats Vote to Make Trump's Tax Returns Public (After Four-Year Battle)—While Top Republican [Kevin Brady of Texas] Claims Decision Has 'Unleashed a Dangerous New Weapon' That Threatens 'Average Taxpayers' " was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Dec. 20, 2022.
- An article by Craig Bannister titled "[Liberal Lawyer Alan] Dershowitz: 'Of Course' the Jan. 6 Committee Knows Their Criminal Referrals Are Unconstitutional—'Jamie Raskin Was My Student' " was posted at cnsnews.com on Dec. 20, 2022.
- An article by Andrea Widburg titled "Even If Garland Is Foolish Enough to Indict Trump, He Can Still Run and Win" was posted at americanthinker.com on Dec. 20, 2022.

General interest

- An article by Timothy H.J. Nerozzi titled "JFK Assassination: National Archives Releases Nearly 1,500 Confidential Documents" was posted at foxnews.com on Dec. 15, 2022.
- An article by Tucker Carlson titled "Here's What a Source Said About the CIA and JFK's Assassination [Claiming the CIA Was Involved]" was posted at foxnews.com on Dec. 15, 2022.
- An article by Ethel C. Fenig titled "Once Again Chanukah Lights Illuminate the Darkness" was posted at americanthinker.com on Dec. 18, 2022.
- An article by James Gordon titled " 'She Flew Up and Hit the Ceiling': Horrified Passengers Describe Sudden 'Rollercoaster' Drop on Hawaiian

Airlines Flight Which Flew Through 'Rare' Pocket of Turbulence Caused by Thunderstorms—Leaving 11 People Hospitalized" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Dec. 19, 2022.

- An article by Pilar Arias titled "Woman Snorkeling in Hawaii Likely Eaten by 'Aggressive' Shark With 'Something Red' Around Gills: Officials" was posted at foxnews.com on Dec. 19, 2022.
- An article by Mansur Shaheen titled "Strep A Outbreak Worsens as 7 Children in Missouri Come Down With Bizarre Symptoms Including Drooling, Crossed Eyes and Lumps Behind Their Ears" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Dec. 21, 2022.



Isaiah 55:6-11—"Seek you the Lord while He may be found, call upon Him while He is near. Let the wicked forsake his way, and the unrighteous man his thoughts; let him return to the Lord, and He will have mercy on him; and to our God, for He will abundantly pardon. 'For My thoughts are not you thoughts, nor are your ways My ways,' says the Lord. For as the heavens are higher than the earth, so are My ways higher than your ways, and My thoughts than your thoughts. For as the rain comes down, and the snow from heaven, and do not return there, but water the earth, and make it bring forth and bud, that it may give seed to the sower and bread to the eater, so shall My word be that goes forth from My mouth; it shall not return to Me void, but it shall accomplish what I please, and it shall prosper in the thing for which I sent it."